Schwenksville Planning Commission Meeting
Thursday, October 1, 2020 via Zoom
ROLL CALL 
Attendees
H. Gilbert Williams – Chairman
Gary Schneider – Vice-Chairman
Darren W. Rash – Secretary
Jim Caprio- Member

Aaron Holly – MCPC Community Planner
Anne W. Klepfer – Borough Manager

CALL TO ORDER 
The Meeting was called to order by Mr. Williams at 7 PM.  Saluting the flag was dispensed with.
REGIONAL PLANNING NEWS
Mr. Williams reported that the Regional Planning Commission is still working on adding features, layers and capabilities to the interactive Regional Map.   It will have more capabilities than just locating businesses or public spaces on a map.
Mr. Williams asked Mrs. Klepfer if there is an update from Senator Mensch’s office her the Borough regarding signage to re-direct truck traffic away from Perkiomen Avenue.   Mrs. Klepfer will follow up with the Borough Engineer who has been working with PennDot to address this concern.
BOROUGH NEWS AND UPDATES
Mrs. Klepfer reported that the Borough is still waiting for the County to move forward with demolition of the structures on 51 E. Park Avenue.  The property sustained extensive flood damage on August 4th and there have been reports of police activity on the property.     The Borough would like this property cleaned up as soon as possible.     Aaron Holly will convey that message to County Officials. 
300 Main Street Update - Darren Rash Reported that the new borough hall is not open to the public yet due to the contractor’s punch list items still needing to be addressed in order to get the final Occupancy Permit. 
Gib Williams asked if there is any update on Actions by the Sewer Authority to address the problems at the WWTP with regard to coming up with a plan to address the smell and sight of the WWTP and other issues.   Darren Rash reported that there is no update on that.   He said he has been talking to the other Board Members about the need to address the odor problem.
With regard to longer term planning, Borough Council has asked the Revitalization Task Force to include it in their Plan Update that they will be working on. 
Mr. Williams said that planning is all well and fine but asked that there be a time frame for completing it and implementing the recommendations.  The problems at the WWTP having been going on for 25 years and a planning process means and concrete action to address the problems is still 2-5 years away.  He feels that is unacceptable.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
There were no public comments.
MEETING MINUTES
Darren Rash moved to approve the minutes of June 25, 2020 and September 3, 2020.  The motion was seconded by Jim Caprio and was approved 4-0.  
OLD BUSINESS
The Sidewalk Map will be ready for review at a future meeting.
The DayCare Use amendments were satisfactory to the Planning Commission and can be forwarded to Borough Council for consideration.
NEW BUSINESS
Aaron Holly reviewed SALDO Landscaping Requirements.  The planner’s concerns and suggestions were noted by Mr. Holly for inclusion in a final draft of the SALDO Ordinance Amendments. 
OTHER BUSINESS
Mr. Williams noted that the School Flashers are not working properly and weren’t on when they should have been.   Mrs. Klepfer indicated that her office was made aware of that recently and they have taken steps to correct the problem. 
Mr. Caprio asked when the Planning Commission can start meeting in person again.   Mrs. Klepfer said that possibly December but that Borough Council needs to review its COVID-19 Policy and the Borough needs to obtain the Public Occupancy Permit for the building.
ADJOURNMENT
By Motion of Jim Caprio and second by Darren Rash, Planners voted 4-0 to adjourn the meeting at 8:12 PM. 
